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	St John’s Primary School.

Teindland Close,

Newcastle upon Tyne,

NE4 8HE.

Telephone : 0191 – 273 5293

Fax : 0191 – 273 0651

e. mail – tracey.caffrey@stjohns.newcastle.sch.uk

Headteacher : Tracey Caffrey



16th July 2020



      RETURN TO SCHOOL IN SEPTEMBER
Dear parent/Guardian,
September 2020

In the News section of the website, I have put a timetable for September and links to the most recent government guidance about school reopening fully and for holiday clubs.
All children in Year 1 – Year 6 return to school full time on Monday 7th September. Nursery and reception pupils have been given a start date between 7th and 18th September. In line with government guidance, children will form ‘bubbles’ so that if there was a positive Covid case in school, the chance of infection is reduced. We have taken the decision to have phase bubbles: Nursery/Reception (56 children) Year 1/Year 2 (60 children) Year 3/Year 4 (60 children) and Year 5/Year 6 (60 children). Children from within a bubble are allowed to mix at break times and lunch time, but cannot mix with children from other bubbles which is why breaks and lunches are staggered. Children will also be grouped in their bubbles during breakfast club, after school clubs and enrichment.
We still need to carefully manage the flow of people around the school site and building so have continued to work around staggered start and end times to the school day. Please read the timetable carefully and make a note of your child’s start and end times. It is important that you stick strictly to timings and do not arrive earlier or later than your allocated time. 
If you have children in different bubbles, we offer the following solutions to support their different start/end times:

· Breakfast club is available to all pupils and is free. Pupils can be dropped off between 8am and 8.30.

· Children in Year 5 and Year 6 could walk to/from school alone (if you support this).

· Use after school clubs (from week 3 of autumn term) where available.

Children will be expected to wear clean school uniform every day and should bring a PE kit (plain white t-shirt, black shorts and trainers) to school. Lunches should be ordered and paid for in advance on Lunchshop. 

If your child (or anyone in your household) is unwell with Covid 19 symptoms you MUST keep them at home, inform school and arrange to have a test. The main symptoms are:

· a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature)

· a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual)

· a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal

A free test can be arranged online at https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test
Parents and staff are expected to engage with the government’s Test and Trace policy and should be prepared to give the necessary information if asked. 
Other measures we will take in September to reduce the risk of infection include:

· where possible, children will have their own equipment that is not shared (e.g. pens and pencils)

· increased handwashing, cleaning of surfaces and disinfection 

· children will be encouraged to maintain a 1m+ distance from each other

· staff will maintain a 1m+ distance from each other and where appropriate, from children

· limiting visitors in school – parents should avoid coming in to school unless it is urgent

· limiting school visits to avoid public transport and busy places

School has been open to children from all classes this term, so we are confident that our systems and procedures are robust. We are looking forward to seeing all children back in school and learning in September!
If you have any questions, please email me at tracey.caffrey@stjohns.newcastle.sch.uk
Have a lovely summer
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Mrs Caffrey
Headteacher

Learning to Live, Living to Learn
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